CARA
SPRING MEETING MINUTES 
May 27, 2016

In Attendance: 

Mary Chase, Karen Boyd, Dave & Pat Kenney, Paul &Karen Bemis, John & Eleanor Lahiff, Bill and Nancy Dowey, Bruce and Nancy Dorner, Bob & Pat DeNoble, Michael & Sharron Gianatassio, Dan & Maura Bouchard, Tish & David Blake, Kevin & Audrey Hogan, Dan & Melissa Williams, Anthony & Elizabeth Sarracino, Donna & Joe Chisholm, J. Scott Kenney, Mal & Mary Scott, Pete & Nancy Beeley, Pete & Ellen Rawlings, Sue & Wes Chadwick, Frank & Barbara Goodick, Mike & Amy Iannelli, Todd & Kelly Soussy, George Grantham, Jerry & Linda Quin, Bob & Ann McGovern, Mary McNamara, Jenn Pinchney, Dan & Kathy Willey, Michael & Michelle Dunn, John Haines, Gail Rossetti, Bob & Kimberly Pinard, Madeline Hanafin, Patricia Cullinane, Noopy Shea DeRose, Colleen & Craig Tanguay, Rick Haddad, Jess & Richard Talbot, Joe & Stacey Spinale, John & Deb Kaplafka

I. Introductions

· Ellen welcomed the association back for the start of a great summer.
· Ellen acknowledged two 50 Year Wedding Anniversary’s this year:
· John & Pat McCarron
· Barbara & Frank Goodick
· CARA Stickers are $1.00 each, please see Mary Chase
· Ellen introduced Bob Martens from the NRLA. Bob discussed the importance of the lake and the fact that it is all of our responsibility to keep it clean. Millfoil removal can be upwards of $75K. Please come and join NRLA for an ECO tour of the lake. NRLA is seeking members and advocates to donate, volunteer, and become a member. Individual membership is $35.00 or $55.00 per family. 

II. Minutes – Minutes from the fall meeting (Aug 27, 2016) approved
 
III. Treasurer’s Report

· Joe Chisholm presented the Treasurer’s report:

· Joe thanked all members for their contribution to the beach fund.
· Operating Account started with $13,200 cash
· CARA lockers – Net - $1,800.00 money can be used for the Small Boat Rack
· $1,119 to $8,243 of funds can be used for the small boat rack.
· Dues:  just under $11K for operating account.
· Beach assessment account:
· Total Beach Project Cost $122,400 of that amount $118K has been paid out.
· $4,400 in account 
· There was a motion to accept the treasurers report, it was seconded, and approved. 



IV. Committee Reports

Activities:

· Any ideas are welcome, please come forward with an idea and make place 
notices at the top of the hill.
· Noopy will have the ice cream social this summer		
	
	
V. Master’s Reports

· Locker Master – After 10 years in this position, Elsa is stepping down. Ellen thanked Elsa for all her years of hard work and was presented a gift from CARA. Craig and Colleen will be taking over the Locker Master position.

· Small Boats – If you are not on the list, please do not bring a small boat down. Six people are on the list. An updated list will be posted. We are looking at standup racks and may modify the existing racks. If you are not using your kayaks, please don’t bring them down until completion.

· Boat Master – Paul reported that the docks are on schedule for the week of June 1st. Check your ropes and replace for everyone’s safety and liability. There has been movement on the list. Freeman #9 dock was excepted by the Quins. Kenney’s also gave up their dock this year. Kyle McNamara has accepted #18 mooring. 
 
· Beach Master – John reported the following: 
· The beach is in very good shape
· Ditch has been fixed, please keep the rocks in the ditch
· The upper level is a little wet and has been reseeded
· All games to be played on the grass
· Please be cognizant of the sand bags in the water. The sand bag experiment is working and has retained sand and it will continue this fall.
· New stairs and railings will be done.
· Jetty’s – An individual will be coming to move the rocks to create Jetty’s by hand
· Signage will be displayed at the granite posts.

Bylaw review committee, please update and review Governance Bylaws and rules. Dan Bouchard will add a section on the CARA website for comments, suggestions, and ideas after reviewing there will be a discussion and a final version will be done.





VI. Old Business

· Please send an email to:  MaryChase@verizon.net for any updated email    
       addresses.
· Bob and Kim Pinard’s new email is: BobP.7001@gmail

VI. New Business

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Nominating Committee: Karen Boyd, Paul Bemis, Nancy Dowey

· Nancy Dorner discussed the importance of the beach becoming a handicap acceptable beach for the future. Nancy is seeking individual’s that would like to gather as a group to discuss this endeavor. Please reach out to Nancy Dorner if you are interested in this discussion.

Motion to adjourn, seconded and approved.





